SWPLL Board Meeting
Wednesday, May 6, 2020 at 7 PM
ZOOM Call:  https://zoom.us/j/99089562724

Attendees:
1. Jake Hammer
2. Shelley Penny (host)
3. Angie Corman
4. Graham Sterling
5. Amanda Brohman
6. Amanda Burnham
7. Carl Burnham
8. Stephen Black
9. Dan Webert
10. Huntley Morrison
11. John Tilles
12. Matt Marr
13. Jaime Mitchell
14. Ben Kopetti
15. Christopher Harry
16. Elizabeth Mitchell
17. Jenn West
18. Peter Gilchrist
19. Todd Mustard
20. Aaron Howard
21. Kate Prentice

Meeting Started at 7:05 PM

· Amanda Brohman moved to approve the March minutes and Jenn West seconded.  MOTION APPROVED by the board.

· Huntley Morrison moved to approve the April minutes and Jamie Mitchell seconded.  MOTION APPROVED by the board.

· Financial updated – Amanda Burnham advised there is $113,000 cash in the bank

· D4 Report from Jake Hammer – no Little League World Series but still hoping for district and state tournaments.  Cancellations on the baseball side – Cedar Mill (due to no fields until 6/15 or 6/30); Beaverton/Aloha (only below AAA cancelled); Willow Creek (cancelled) – everyone else is pushing for late summer season.

· Softball – Jenn West – 3 leagues that have not decided (Lake Oswego, Tigard and Forest Grove) and 5 have completely cancelled.  Delay of access to fields is causing the cancellation.

· Reviewed survey of membership results – Angela Corman
· 44% responded to the survey
· 
See attached PowerPoint that outline the responses

· Reviewed the presentation and comments from respondents

· Discussion about refund
· Approximately 30% of registrants will not play
· Financial issues – (1) fixed costs issues and (2) cash flow issues
· Treasurer’s analysis – SWPLL has approximately $76k to refund which translates to a 75% refund for every player
· What is the refund policy? What is the disclosure on fixed costs?
· Remind people that our financials are public (refer to website)
· Also remember the board has a fiduciary responsibility to help the league stay solvent
· Carl Burnham motioned to refund 85% of registration fees and Jenn West seconded the motion.  MOTION APPROVED by the board.

· Softball – discussion about cancelling the season but it was decided to wait it out.

· All board members provided thoughts about the season ranging from hopeful to realistic.

· Messaging will be sent out to the league that 85% refunds are available to those who request and provide an update that we are still hoping to have a season.

· Steve Black moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM

Participants Screen Shot:
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SWPLL Spring Survey Results

May 6, 2020





271 responses to the survey



616 registered players this year



Response rate 44%





		Response rate/Level

		Tee ball: 37.5%

		A Baseball: 51%

		AA baseball: 43%

		Launch League: 43%

		AAA and Majors baseball: 65%

		AAA softball:  70%

		Majors softball: 92%

		Juniors softball: 100%

		



		Registrations

		Tee ball: 136

		A Baseball: 73

		AA baseball: 113

		Launch League: 37

		AAA and Majors baseball: 180

		AAA softball:  37

		Majors softball: 26

		Juniors softball: 13



Note, I neglected to add a mid majors, so combined AAA and Majors assuming mid majors identified as majors but are AAA. 







71% favor a season

29% do not

Want season by level (multi-select question. Will not add to 100%)

Tee ball 60%

A baseball 68%

Launch League 46%

AA baseball 74%

AAA and Majors baseball 81%

AAA softball 67%

Majors softball 54%

Juniors softball 46%









This was a multi select question so %s will not add up to 100. 





A refund less fixed costs  49%

A credit for a future season 33%

Donate all or part 25%





Hugs

Thank you for your communication and time that you give to the community. 

Let’s play ball! 

Thanks for asking the question! A summer season of baseball (a very low contact sport!) sounds like a great way to ease our community back into normal life. Thank you to the volunteer board for all your work to adapt to the changing conditions! 

We would love to see a season happen this year if possible! 

Thank you for all you do! 

Thank you for so thoughtfully preparing options for us! 

Yes please do a summer season baseball and softball were meant to be played in good weather. I can’t think of anything my kids and my family would rather do than be on the fields this summer 

My family is ready to play under any conditions the league determines. 

I would do a partial donation if the season were cancelled 

thank you to the board for being awesome. 

My kids want a season no matter how late you have to move it!  Thank you for your hard work as a board in these tough times.  BTW they are playing outside in our yard in their uniforms pretending their teams are practicing.  Seems small but having their uniforms is a big deal! 









Shrugs	

I would want to see exactly what the "League Fixed Costs" are.  If PPR is restricting the use of fields, I'd be hard pressed to be convinced that they wouldn't refund any fees the league needs to use.  If SWLL is operating in a healthy budget model, the "fixed costs" they couldn't refund should be minimal, and any volunteer "donations" would most certainly be able to be refunded.  Many, many, many families are in uncertain times with their own personal finances; which include basic living expenses such as food and shelter.  For SWLL to hold onto money like this in times like these is becoming pretty inexcusable.  Not making a firm decision is starting to show me SWLL is actually not financially stable and is worried more about their own financial health then the community's health.

To see that the option is a refund "less league fixed costs" is disappointing--there are families that need all of the money they can get right now.  I am sure you have received many requests for refunds for the season as you have been trying to figure this all out--give it back to the families that need it!   When you get your season figured out, have families re-register if they wish to participate and go from there. 

All of my other clubs, groups and activities have offered full refunds.  It seems you guys are the only ones subtracting out costs. 

There should be an option in the 3rd question of a FULL REFUND. To not have it up there is clearly selfish and misleading. You also didn’t bring it up in the email (conveniently). In times like this that’s a shame. SMH 

I think it is very unfair that you are holding the season tee ball registration money during these crazy times of the virus. There are many people suffering and could use that extra money for their family households during a time when some have lost jobs.  I could understand the importance of some of the higher up leagues (AAA) wanting so badly to get in a season even if it is later into the summer, but for a beginning first year tee ball family, you need to offer the option of a full refund.  We were not planning to play In the summer as we travel to visit extended family in Ohio and we also will be preparing our son for kindergarten in August.  I expect that you will do the right thing and offer a refund to families. It is sad that we can not play this year, we were looking forward to our son starting tee ball, but as with many things in life right now, we have to handle the disappointment of letting go and moving forward. I’m hoping your league will look at it on the same light.

We have never done baseball.  We've paid the full amount and bought all the required equipment.  It would be great to get our money refunded if a start date is not given soon.  All other sports/Rec activities have given refunds. 

Just let it go already. It’s dumb to try and force a season. 








Shrugs	

No. Please, no. Keeping the option of doing a season over the Summer is very irresponsible. This is an unprecedented pandemic requiring a very strict response, which is why every other sports program has canceled their season. What makes baseball so special? 

Please come to your senses and cancel the season. There are more important things than baseball and we’ll get back to it when we know we’re through it. 

There are too many families that are underemployed at this time due to the virus. Anything less than a full refund is inadequate if the season is cancelled. 

Please provide transparency and share the fixed league costs (amounts and general line items) that will be subtracted from the registration fees we've already paid.  Even if you decide to play a summer season, people who can't make that schedule work should have the option to be refunded their full registration fees.  Our family cannot make a summer season work this year.

Why would a refund be partial (less league fixed costs). Not a single practice or game ever occurred, so why would families be responsible for paying league costs....there was no league. We are in full support of the league and understand the needs, but to take money away from families at this time would be quite insensitive. Many parents have lost jobs, healthcare, savings, etc.  The decision to donate funds should be the choice of the family, if their current means and situation allow. The league should not be allowed to make that decision. 

It should be a complete refund...we did not receive what we agreed to. This is stealing. Refund the money and stop holding it. This is unprofessional and unethical. 

You should be offering full refunds as an option. Omitting that as a choice on question #3 is short sighted and not what Southwest little league should represent. I’m actually shocked the league would assume they’d keep a percentage of league dues. The leadership team should re-think that decision. 

It's not worth the risk - just cancel the season and move on... 







Neutral/ideas

If there is a summer season, I would still like the option to credit our registration to a later season. Even if it is legal to conduct outdoor sports, some families may feel it is unsafe to participate. 

Would prefer a full refund. 

We are on board and will advocate for a shorter early/late summer season and assist in helping with social distancing and health standards as needed or a possible fall season instead of fall ball. Possibly a August/September/October season. 

Even if the situation improves I prefer to hold off until a true vaccine/cure/treatment is created and proven effective. 2021 best case scenario. 

We have already paid for and received custom uniforms, so if there is no season, can we keep the same teams next year, please? 

If other summer camps are canceled and travel is still restricted, then having a season (assuming its safe and approved by the state) would be nice.  If other things are open and we are able to continue with already scheduled summer plans, then no, I'd rather not have a summer season.  Thanks! 







Takeaways	



A lot of people who really want to play ball. 

Need to be very transparent  and clear about fixed costs. 

Need to be mindful about other expenses families have invested beyond registration fees that people may not get refunded elsewhere. (uniforms, equipment)

May need to consider a decision by level 

A third of people who will donate some registration fees 

A third of people are willing to take a credit vs a refund
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1. What level(s) does your child(s) play?
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2. Are you in favor of  little league season in June and July if the situation permits this legally and
safely and with the understanding that your child might miss some games and practices due
other plans that may take precedence?

More Details
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3. If we are not able to offer a litle league season this year, what would you prefer?
More Detais
@ A Refund less league fixed costs 132
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